November 17, 1997

TO:


JULIAN BURKE, INTERIM CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

RAE JAMES, EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

CUSTOMER RELATIONS AND EXTERNAL RELATIONS

NOVEMBER 19, 1997 ASSEMBLY COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION HEARING

· Assemblyman Kevin Murray’s office has indicated that the following elected officials are planning to attend the November 19, 1997, committee hearing on the MTA: 

Chairman Kevin Murray (D-47), Assemblyman Joe Baca (D-62), Assemblyman Jim Battin (R-80), Assemblyman Tony Cardenas (D-39), Assemblywoman Sally Havice (D-56), Assemblyman Tom McClintock (R-38), Assemblywoman Grace Napolitano (D-58), Assemblyman Jack Scott (D-44) and Assembly Majority Floor Leader Antonio Villaraigosa (D-45).

DECEMBER 15, 1997 ASSEMBLY COMMITTEE ON BUDGET, SUBCOMMITTEE FOR TRANSPORTATION HEARING

· Subcommittee #5 -- Transportation of the Assembly Committee on Budget, chaired by Assembly Member Tony Cardenas (D-Sylmar), will be holding a hearing at Los Angeles Mission College in Sylmar on December 15, 1997, from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  Rick Vargas, of the Assembly Member’s Capitol staff, has identified a tentative agenda for the hearing as follows:  

· A representative from the California Transportation Commission will be asked to discuss the impact of SB 45, the process by which the measure will be implemented and key dates for that implementation;

· James van Loben Sels, Director of Caltrans, will be asked to participate and discuss the Department’s role relating to the implementation of SB 45; and, 

· Julian Burke, Interim CEO for the MTA, will be asked to discuss, 1) MTA’s financial condition in light of the December 11, Special MTA Board Meeting, 2) the federally required Recovery Plan for the authority, 3) the MTA’s STIP priorities,  4) the identification of any additional resources available for transit in the county, and, 5) the status of the East/ West Valley Metro Rail line.

A final agenda may be available two weeks prior to the hearing.  MTA Board Members will be provided an opportunity to speak.  If you are interested in being placed on the hearing agenda please contact Claudette Moody at (213) 922-2237.

AB 1141 Update
On Thursday, November 13, 1997 the Independent Cities Association (ICA) Board of Directors voted to unanimously oppose AB 1141 introduced by Assembly Member Kevin Murray (D-LA) and Senators Tom Hayden (D-LA) and Quentin Kopp (D-SF).  The MTA Board of Directors voted to oppose AB 1141 at its September Board Meeting.  AB 1141 transfers to the State of California local transportation decision-making for Los Angeles County and control of locally generated funds and creates:

· A seven (7) member commission:  three (3) appointed by the Governor, two (2) by the Speaker of the Assembly and two (2) by the Senate President Pro Tempore;

· Requires the Governor to appoint a state administrator reporting to the commission, who would assume all budgetary and administrative responsibilities for the agency;

· Charges the administrator and the commission with ensuring LACMTA fiscal stability and compliance with the consent decree.

For more information regarding Local issues, please contact Audrey Noda at 213/922-2238.
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